## Regular Monthly Meeting December 14, 2000

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, December 14, 2000, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Sherry Wehr and Rick Flora present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The police report was read.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to approve the Chauncey & Ella Forbush Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Department of Environmental Services.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to approve the Ronald & Mary Jo Devido Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Department of Environmental Services.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to authorize the solicitor to respond and for the denial, pursuant to the terms of the ordinance, for a proposed Tax Abatement for the Shenango Development Group.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, questioned the removal of the Blazer from police service.

ASILED- TALKED - TO SLAZA -

Mr. William Alexander, questioned the status of the lights and arrows on Rt. 65 and Old Princeton Roads.

Mr. Sam Garver, questioned the hours of operation and suggested various shifts be considered.

Mr. Bob Hinton, requested more police protection at the plaza.

The supervisors wished everyone a safe and happy holiday.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to adjourn.